
Present: John S., Carolyn D., Caroline E., Donna G., Carol B., Steve E. 
 
Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer. 
 
Minutes from November 12, 2020 read and approved. 
Caroline reports that the Literature Office has received no contributions from Intergroup 
since August 2020. The Office is open a total of six hours/month. ( 2 Saturdays, 
9am-12pm) 
Treasurer’s Report posted online and approved. After discussion, the budget for 2021 
will remain the same as 2020. Intergroup welcomes contributions from the groups. 
Alateen meetings are in a Zoom format for at least the remainder of COVID. Meeting 
time has changed from 7:00 pm on Sunday to 11:30 am on Sunday at the request of the 
teens. Presently, we have 2-3 active teens. 
Intergroup is grateful to Sheri B. for creating a list of Zoom meetings which are posted 
on the website. 
John googled “Al-Anon Sponsorship Workshop” and discovered one being held in 
Northern California on January 16, Pacific TIme. This information, which had been 
previously forwarded to groups, is being forwarded as a reminder. 
Intergroup continues to maintain the same Zoom ID for the use of the groups and for 
Intergroup meetings. 
 Next meeting is March 11, 2020. 
Intergroup welcomes contributions of service and funds. 
 
Meeting closed with the Serenity Prayer. 
 
Submitted by Carol B., Corresponding Secretary 


